
Equal Opportunities Statement of Intent
The Tavistock & Portman NHS Foundation Trust is an equal opportunities employer. It is the policy of the Trust to ensure that no user of the service, past, present or future employee or job applicant receives less favourable treatment on the grounds of their age, Disability, gender reassignment, marriage and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity, race, religion and belief, sex, sexual orientation and in line with the Trusts Equal Opportunities policy.
· The Trust commits itself to take action necessary to remove discrimination on the grounds of age, Disability, gender reassignment, marriage and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity, race, religion and belief, sex, sexual orientation in all its operations, as well as being committed to taking positive action to promote equal opportunities to all disadvantaged groups.
· The Trust will ensure that no present, or future job applicant or employee is placed at a disadvantage by requirements, conditions, provisions, criteria or practices which have a disproportionately adverse effect on their age, Disability, gender reassignment, marriage and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity, race, religion and belief, sex, sexual orientation, which cannot be shown to be justifiable on other grounds. The information gathered from past employees will be used to address any reasonable concerns and ensure compliance with the equal opportunities policy.
· Job applicants and current staff applying for promotion will be assessed solely on their skills, knowledge and capability for the role based on a fair and equitable interview process.
· The Trust will be committed to the Equal Opportunities Policy and the achievement of its aim and will allocate resources within financial limitations.
· The Chief Executive will have overall responsibility for implementation of the policy although it is accepted that for day to day purposes, this responsibility rests with Chairs, Heads of Disciplines, Directors and Line managers.
This policy will be implemented in accordance with the appropriate statutory requirements and in addition full account will be taken of all available guidance, in particular the Equalities & Human Right Commission – Codes of practice, Equal Opportunities Commission Statutory Code of practice and other NHS and Department of Health guidance. It also embraces recent legislation i.e. the Equalities Act 201 0.
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